
From: Jeffrey Howard Danko
To: Sellwood, Alyssa A - DNR
Cc: Tim Maciolek; Scott D Wahl
Subject: Potable Well Sampling Area Hazard Index Evaluation
Date: Tuesday, June 22, 2021 10:29:21 AM

Alyssa:
 
I am writing in response to your request to evaluate whether any of the 172 wells within the
Private Well Sampling Area (PWSA) sampled by Tyco, using the Wisconsin Department of
Health Services Hazard Index analysis, had a score that moved above 1 on the Hazard Index
analysis.   While we did perform the analysis at your request, we have strong concerns about
the use of the Hazard Index scoring analysis and our evaluation of the well sampling data (all
of which has been previously provided to the WDNR) using the new Hazard Index criteria
should not be construed as an acceptance by Tyco that the Hazard Index criteria/scoring
method should be used going forward, and should not be construed as Tyco’s agreement that
the underlying assumptions used in the Hazard Index analysis are applicable or appropriate. 
 
Tyco has received data on 125 samples collected within the PWSA that were analyzed for the 36-
analyte list of PFAS compounds.  It is important to note that analysis is pending on 10 additional
samples; the remaining 37 private wells are either no longer in use or well owners have been non-
responsive to requests for additional sampling.  An evaluation of the private well results with PFAS
detections below the recommended Cycle 11 enforcement standards was completed to assess
whether they met or  exceeded a hazard Index of 1.  The evaluation found that none of the wells
resulted in a change of status. 
 
I trust the information meets with your request.  Please let me know if you have additional
questions.
 
 
Jeffrey Danko
Director Remediation Programs
Johnson Controls
5757 N. Green Bay Avenue
Milwaukee, WI  53209
262.349.2528
jeffrey.howard.danko@jci.com
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